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MINUTES
Monday, May 9, 2016

Present:
Frances White, Josie Baltodano, Antonio Barreiro, Joseph Bielanski, Jr. May Chen, Roberto Gonzalez, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Cynthia Reese, Andre Singleton, Cleavon Smith, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Hermia Yam, Natalia Fedorova, Laura Roberto, Katie Koelle, Vincent Koo, Janine Greer
Chair:
Dr. Frances White, Interim President



	

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS
	

	1.
	Welcome and introduction from Dr. Fran White

	Dr. White called the meeting to order and began by introducing herself to Roundtable attendees. Attendees followed by introducing themselves to Dr. White.

It was shared that the three candidates for President will be on campus next week, May 18th. She will be working on a full schedule for them which will include meetings with all of BCC’s constituent groups, students, classified, faculty, and administrators. There will also be an open forum in the afternoon and she is hoping the Senate President will be able to facilitate the forum but if not there are individuals who will be helping with that. A couple of individuals will be needed to host the candidates and conduct tours.

	2.
	Berkeley City College Master Plan (BCCMP)

	The handout, “Challenges and Opportunities” was referenced for discussion. This opportunity is being used to summarize the most pressing issues in front of us.

Unmet Student Needs and Untapped Student Populations.  

Noted by Dr. Chen is that we always have unmet student needs as well as some untapped student populations in the neighborhood such as the inmate education. We have been working very hard to support concurrent enrollment with our local high school students. She reported that we also want to use this opportunity to prevent more high school dropouts and hopefully to facilitate them concurrently enrolling at BCC. We want to work very closely with them in person through Learning Communities, etc.

Demand for Technology and Online Education

We have very robust online education programs offered at BCC however like the rest of the district, or even the state, or country, our online education student success rates are lower than the face-to-face programs.  Dr. Chen was very encouraged when she attended the Teaching Learning Center’s symposium on Friday.  There was a lot of discussion and attention directed to online education.  There is a one-time technology budget coming from the state and we really want to strategically take advantage of that. 


Career Technical Education (CTE) and Economic Development 

In reviewing this section, Dr. Chen reported that in recent years both the state and federal has spent a lot of attention on CTE education.  We have several high tech CTE programs that are well-known in the state such as our Biotechnology, our Multimedia Arts and Computer Information technology, to name a few.  Along with these are CTE programs geared to serve the shifting needs of local residents, such as Public and Human Services, Language Interpretation, etc.

Statewide New Initiatives and Mandates
Community College Funding System - BCC will continue to expand our contract education, our non-credit FTES. At the state level there is non-credit SSSP funding so if we can expand our non-credit education we will receive additional funding.

SSSP – We have been working very hard on this the last 2-3 years and we continue to make progress.

Student Transfer Achievement Reform Act – We are doing a marvelous job with our ADTs.  The number of ADTs has increased and so has the number of students receiving their ADTs in order to transfer to UCs and CSUs.

Baccalaureate Degree Pilot Program - We applied but were not able to receive an award the last round but will continue to try.

Student Equity – Is a thriving plan that has been well integrated into our student master plan.

Integrated Planning, Implementation, and Evaluation

At the state level from ACCJC, everybody is pushing to Integrated Planning and Implementation.  This is because we have so many new initiatives, we don’t want to develop a project or program and not communicate well with the rest of the college. 

Essentially we are adding this section of challenges and opportunities to the BCCMP under the chapter that deals with External and Internal data.

Mr. Cleavon Smith indicated that a manual is being developed for the annual program updates and he’s thinking about how we can make sure that as much of this is captured in the program review/updates so that when we are doing institutional reflection that it is parallel with this and doesn’t seem like a separate project.

Mr. Gonzalez requested clarification on #1 in regards to Unmet Student Needs and the proactive idea of somehow making a positive impact on high school dropout students; he is wondering how we plan on achieving that.  Are we actually planning something around that? How is it that we are going to align our master plan to get at the students in high schools who are unlikely to go to college?

In our Equity Plan, the first indicator, “Access” has concrete activities that the group has begun to implement. 

Dr. White added that it is important to recognize that part of the BCCMP goal really wants to deal with student equity and closing the achievement gap. She noted there is strong language in the master plan around that. Under challenges and opportunities what we are saying is yes, it’s a challenge and we have activities for outreach and recruitment that we hope will bring this type of population to the campus. The goal is to get the various groups involved with education here at Berkeley City College.

It was asked by Ms. Katie Koelle if the PERSIST and PACE programs will be looked at and strengthen as the PERSIST program really reaches out to disadvantage people. 

Addressing both Mr. Gonzalez’ and Ms. Koelle’s questions, Ms. Vo-Kumamoto indicated that we are working with our K12 partners as well as community based organizations to try to figure out exactly what populations we would recruit and outreach to.  When you talk about our Ed Master Plan and existing programs and trying to align them, part of our conversation this last semester has been working on our first year experience overall. 

· What do we want students to have as a first year experience in general?

· What do we need to do, as far as more targeted student support based on our equity data and our work in student success?


We are maintaining PERSIST and are looking at revamping the PACE program because it has shifted with regards to online education as well as evening course taking patterns. This will be another conversation we have probably next year, as we are not quite ready for that.

Ms. Brenda Johnson added that at the last Ed Master Plan meeting it was discussed that it would be a good idea to reestablish the ongoing equity meetings so we have a place where dialogue such as this can take place. We can talk about targeted groups including UMOJA, which is starting in the Fall.  Other groups, such as Undocumented Students, want to know where they fit within the equity discussion at BCC. 

It was Dr. Baltodano’s thought that the Equity Committee was merged with the Education Committee. Ms. Johnson explained that it was decided to merge them to complete work on the Ed Master Plan; it needed to be revised and similar discussions were being held by different groups.  This was to eliminate duplication of efforts. There are some discussions that still need to take place and Ms. Johnson, along with endorsement from others, feel the need to restart the Equity meetings.

It was Dr. Baltodano’s thought that the plan behind merging the Education Committee and the Equity Committee was to bring together the instructional side of the house with the student services side of the house for integrated planning.  Not just for the Master Plan but ongoing, joint meetings.

When we talk about integrating the conversations and creating a level of sustainability for each of the pieces of the work to continue and have a life of its own, Ms. Vo-Kumamoto stated that one of the challenges was, building a system to do that.  We struggled with it being separate and are struggling with it being together.  We are trying to figure out where is the balance to try and create that conversation.

For challenges, Mr. Smith, stated that one of the things that stood out for faculty was the cost of textbooks for our students. He also stated that although the document is titled, “Challenges and Opportunities”, it reads more like challenges and maybe some of the challenges we have as a college is taking advantage of some of the opportunities. Separate from #1, it is not so much in addition to unmet student needs and trying to keep up with the demand, but it’s also a matter of the delivery. How do we deliver instructional services and support to students when they need them, and not after the fact. This kind of goes back to #2 as well; part of was found from Program Reviews was not just the infrastructure of online education and technology but it was also the design and the instructional support for online and distance education.

Mr. Smith briefly discussed other opportunities he felt could go into the document.

It was recommended that there be two separate sections; 1) Challenges, 2) Opportunities.  There may be opportunities that can be pulled out within each of the sections currently outlined. Resource development can also be highlighted.

Dr. Laura Roberto recommended that we identify two structures here at BCC that may fit into this as  well:  

1. Faculty Advising – under #1, Unmet Student Needs and Untapped Student Populations
2. Library – connects with #2,  Demand for Technology and Online Education
Dr. Baltodano brought up Mr. Andre Singleton’s idea of onboarding for faculty, staff and administrators. Mr. Singleton also noted that this trickles down to students.

The topic of whether someone will be dedicated to overseeing grants again was brought up by Dr. Bielanski. There is a significant amount of grants coming from the state and he feels it would helpful to have someone monitoring this who would stay on top of what types of grants are out there.  The position is being reevaluated. As they onboard the two new deans, they will each have segments of funding coming down from the state. A grant writer will also be looked at for grant writing support. 



	3.
	Planning Process Evaluation - Discussion

	Do you feel you were provided opportunity to given feedback on BCCMP as it was developed?

· Yes.

What suggestions would you give to improve this process for next time, keeping in mind that planning and implementation is a continual process?

· One idea mentioned earlier is about the feedback and making sure people are informed and aware of what is occurring at the college around the issue of planning and implementation

· The President’s Office was mentioned as a source for this information.

· It is also important that all of the groups represented at Roundtable are able to go back to their colleagues and share information from the planning groups.

· As far as holding dissent throughout the process.  How do we hold it in a way that is fruitful to the conversation; where we acknowledge dissenting views, and those views should give us a sense of how we are going to assess and evaluate ourselves going forward?

· As conversation happens and questions pop up or hesitations are expressed, that we keep some kind of tally of that so that we can show ourselves that we have considered a lot of these things and can also use it as a tool of reference.

We will be getting evaluation feedback on using the BCCMP in planning and projects, and in addressing the BCCMP goals through program reviews, roundtable discussions, grant applications, etc.  Are there any other ways you feel we should get evaluation feedback?

Annual goal setting and evaluation.

	4.
	Shared Governance Reports

	Academic Senate – Mr. Cleavon Smith

· Reported that there are a couple of faculty who are pushing and working, trying to position our college and faculty for who we are.  There is potential for some release reassign time for the fall and spring to have dedicated faculty to help develop that. Part of the conversation in the senate is how to do that. Do they have .2 to two different individuals who try to develop things within their particular disciplines or do they have a .4 who would be more of a facilitator for the entire college, working with all of the different disciplines.

· PFT and the Senate are looking forward to extending the conversation they had at the beginning of the semester around leadership at the college and working with faculty leaders to create a place so that we can actually welcome new leaders coming in the Fall.  There will be several new department chairs as well as new administrative team leaders so how do we as a campus, going back to what Andre was saying, offering support for those coming into these positions.

· They have forwarded to their professional development committee areas that they want to focus on in the next year, based upon their review of the Program Review.

- Support for online instruction.

- Support for having equity dialogue.

Classified Senate – Ms. Karen Shields

Mr. Roberto Gonzalez reported on behalf of Classified Senate

· A petition was drafted suggesting that a mid-semester flex day activity be considered.

· Keeping tabs on moving forward with classified hiring especially those positions funded. This has been on their agenda for quite a while now.

· Health and safety – reflecting back on the recent power outage, they noted things that occurred and how to improve the process.  What was raised with the Technology Committee is to see if there is a possibility of powering parts of the network that will ensure that we at least have telephone communication during a power outage. 

ASBCC – Ms. Brianna Rogers

No representation.

	6.
	Other Business

	The team who pulled together Success Day was recognized for pulling together an incredibly successful event; noted as one of the largest groups we have ever had.  This team included Susan Truong, Gail Pendleton, Christina Taing, Skylar Barton. Dr. May Chen was noted recognized as being phenomenal.

Hermia Yam reported that she received notice from UC Berkeley that 150 students received an offer of transfer admission.




Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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